PLANNING SESSION MEETING MINUTES

PRINCE'S LAKES TOWN COUNCIL

PRINCE'S LAKES TOWN HALL, 14 E LAKEVIEW DR, NINEVEH, IN 46164 May 26, 2022

COUNCILORS PRESENT:

COUNCIL PRESIDENT GREG NELSON

VICE PRESIDENT MIKE GALLAMORE

COUNCILOR KAREN HARRISON COUNCILOR PHILIP MONTARSI COUNCILOR BRYAN TEARMAN

CLERK-TREASURER PRESENT:

ERICA LYDEN-GIGER

TOWN ATTORNEY ABSENT:

STAFF PRESENT:

DEPUTY C-T LINDSEY KELLY

PUBLIC PRESENT:

NONE

Council President Nelson called the meeting to order at 4:06 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance

Council Vice President Mike Gallamore opened discussion regarding the use of the American Rescue Act Plan funds.

Discussion was also made about upgrading the parks, including adding new playground equipment, expanding the walking trail and making a new basketball court at the Town Hall Park. Discussion was also made about purchasing a LED sign in front of Town Hall. Clerk-Treasurer Erica Lyden-Giger has already gotten a few bids for a new sign.

Mr. Gallamore discussed the need to remodel the old concession stand at Shea Park. Building Inspector Tom Thomas has already been working on the plans for remodeling as well as ADA upgrades to the park.

Mr. Gallamore is going to take on the task of getting bids and more information about the old concession stand as well as continue to work with Clerk-Treasurer Erica Lyden-Giger to get bids on a LED sign.

Councilor Phil Montarsi is going to work with Mrs. Lyden-Giger on getting information about new playground equipment.

Council President Greg Nelson is going to get information on a new basketball court.

Mr. Montarsi stated he would also like to get information on a carport for the police vehicles.

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Lindsey Kelly is going to add a community survey to the town website.

All information needs to be gathered for the next Council meeting on June 20, 2022

With no further business before the Prince's Lakes Town Council, Councilor Montarsi made a motion to adjourn at 5:15 P.M. Council Greg Nelson seconded the motion and carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Erica Lyden-Giger Clerk-Treasurer Council:

Council President Greg Nelson

Council Vice President Mike Gallamore

Councilor Karen Harrison

Councilor Philip Montarsi

Councilor Bryan Tearman